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 President’s Message 
                       by Wayne Raupe

As I sit here in my new camp trailer, in Utah, after a successful elk 
hunt, I am reminded that I must write my President’s Message for the 
CBH/SAA Magazine and that I have a deadline to meet.  This 
realization also makes me enjoy the feeling of being in a hunter 
friendly state for a change.  It also makes me reflect back on the life 
long fight we, CBH/SAA and other outdoor groups, have been 
involved in just trying to maintain our hunting and shooting rights 
back home in California.  It makes me want to leave the mess we 
have in California and join the 
NORMAL folks in conservative 
states who deal with the reality of 
nature and the real wor ld .  
However, even in Utah there are 
those that are doing their best to 
change our country into something 
other than what our founding 
fathers fought for, risked their lives 
for and died for.  But, thank God, 
they are a minority here unlike 
what we see in California, yet I 
have seen some strange birds as I 
went about my business here in 
Moab.  For example, today I saw a 
man dressed in black sweats with 
a red armband, on his left upper 
arm, the band had a black on 
white swastika on it just like you 
would see Hitler’s KGB displaying. 
He also had, painted on red and 
black, eyebrows arching over each 
eye and red lip stick on the corner 
of his mouth.  I really wanted to 
ask him what statement he was 
trying to make but I just didn’t think 
it would end good there in the 
drugstore where we were so I just 
took a picture of this anti-American 
bird, and I’m being kind using that terminology, and went on my way.  
I don’t know where all this far left is going to take us and our country 
but I have grave concern about it. 

Many dedicated individual CBH/SAA members, and members of 
other organizations, have been trying to stave off this anti-American 
movement here in California for the last 55 or so years, 37 years for 
me.  Those of us that have been fighting the battle are getting old 
and it is getting to the point that we must turn the reins over to the 
younger fighters as we are going to croak one of these days and will 
no longer be there to fight for you and our sport.  Unless we have 
new people stepping up and learning what needs to be done… to 
protect your sport, your lifestyle and to protect California for your 
children and grand-children, it won’t be protected and THEY, the 
antis, are going to win.  

Again, I must remind you that we have openings for three officers and 
two chairpersons that we MUST fill at the next Annual Meeting on 
January 14th, in Ontario.  The offices that are available for you to step 
into are… President, Vice President, and the 2nd Vice President of 
Hunting… who is in charge of the Big Game Club and who needs two 
individuals to appoint as Records Chairman and Small Game 
Chairman.  The good news is that I have had one individual step up 
who wants to become more involved in our organization and the 
preservation of our sport.  I have not had a chance to talk with him 
yet so I don’t know which office he is interested in and I hope to have 
this figured out in the next week or so.  Now we just need four more 
individuals to step up.

For the last several months our 
Treasurer, Terry Mikesell, has been 
getting request from criminals, who 
a r e p r e t e n d i n g t o b e m e , 
requesting that she send several 
thousand dollars to unspecified 
vendors asap.  Terry has been on 
top of these idiot’s requests and 
has kept Dav id Bacon, our 
Webmaster, and me in the loop.  
David has been trying to uncover 
the identity of those that are 
impersonating me and attempting 
to commit fraud, mail fraud, and 
several other felony offenses.  He 
h a s h a d s o m e s u c c e s s b y 
communicating with two of the 
perps and has uncovered their 
identities.  One of them got so 
angry at David that he blew his 
cover and used his real email 
address to tell David off.  He is a 
50+ year old ex-insurance agent in 
Texas.  David spoke to his past 
insurance supervisor and they are 
going to bring charges as he is still 
representing himself as an agent 

even though he was fired.  From the other perp David got the name 
of the bank, the account number and routing numbers where David 
was told to send the money.  It has been a pain in the neck for David 
on one hand but on the other he said it has been fun ticking these 
idiot criminals off.  I want to say thank you to Terry for hanging in 
there and to David for his undying effort to stop this fraud.  We know 
this is not going to stop as Terry has been getting more of these email 
requests but we will keep working on it.  All of this criminal activity will 
allow David to refine his tactics to tick off these lowlife criminals and 
disclose their identities.

Remember no matter what kind of bow you bend or stick you 
shoot we must all remain one united and strong family so can 
fight off the predators that are doing their best to take our sport 
away from us.

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Sunny Orlando, Fla. was the place to be last week as student archers 
from the United States and Canada came together for the National 
Archery in the Schools Program eighth world tournament. In the past, the 
world tournaments were held at ESPN's Wide World of Sports, and this 
year the Orange County Convention Center opened its doors on July 
21-22 for the first time since NASP's inception to allow students, coaches, 
and families to participate and compete in this global event. Student 
archers, who received top honors in their national level competitions, 
showcased all the hard work and dedication they've invested throughout 
the year.

Participating students ranged from fourth grade through twelfth. Out of the 
3,691 students registered to compete in the bulls-eye competition, 3,397 
students participated. 1,247 youth were registered for the International 
Bowhunting Organizations 3D challenge, and 1,179 archers competed. 
There were no surprises as students shot utilizing the same competitive 
format used at the national tournaments. Each archer was given five 
practice arrows, followed by fifteen scored arrows, at each of two 
distances. They shot from ten and fifteen meter shooting lines, for a total 
of forty arrows per archer. Students used the same Genesis bows and 
Easton arrows, while shooting "bare-bow" style; using no stabilizers, 
sights, and release aids.

As the first whistle sounded, results started "flying" in. Beginning in the 
Elementary Division, fourth grader, Mathew Harper from Maysville Middle 
School in Ohio, received top honors with his score of 292. In the female 
category, fifth grader Caitlin Blair who attends Fairfield Christian Academy 
in Ohio shot a top score of 290.

In the Middle School Division, eighth grader Henry Thompson from 
Anderson County Middle School in Kentucky tied with Justin Miller, also 
an eighth grader from Hartland High School in Michigan with a score of 
297. In the female category, another exciting tie between eighth grader 
Emmaline Kleinman who attends Crosby Middle School in Kentucky and 
Easter Swan, also an eighth grader from Meigs Middle School in Ohio. 
Both girls shot a 295. After a close tiebreaker, Henry Thompson and 
Easter Swan took top honors, with Justin and Emmaline achieving runner 
up.

In the High School Division, twelfth grader Chris Lingenfelter, who attends 
Sarcoxie High School in Missouri, scored a  296,  while  in  the  female  
category, tenth grader Taylor Backus who attends Madison Consolidated 
High School in Indiana, scored a 295. Overall winners of the 2017 NASP 
world tournament were awarded to Henry Thompson and Easter Swan.

Of course we can't forgot about NASP's companion event, the International 
Bowhunting Organization's 3D Challenge. Twelfth grader Cole Luburgh, who 
attends Philo High School in Ohio, shot a high score of 297 achieving overall 
male in the competition. Tabitha Way, who attends Carolina Warriors 
Homeschool Archery Team in South Carolina, shot a 294. She also earned 
top honors as overall female. Brooklyn Mays, a sophomore from Webster 
County High School in Dixon, Ky., was the female runner-up with a score of 
293. Henry Thompson from Lawrenceburg, Ky. won the tie-breaker for runner-
up against Michigan's Garet Fyke. Congratulations to the IBO/3D winners!

Ryan Bass, director of the IBO/3D challenge had some inspiring words about 
the event this year. "The 2017 World NASP/IBO 3D Tournament was a huge 
success as we saw a 5% increase in the number of NASP archers shooting 
3D over the Myrtle Beach Worlds in 2016. We believe this can be accredited 
to NASP® and the IBO's efforts to bring the NASP/IBO 3D Challenge to more 
states by providing the resources necessary to hold state level tournaments."

Critical to the success of NASP's tournaments are the hard-working 
volunteers and sponsors who not only impart their time and efforts in 
providing a safe and enjoyable experience, but also provide the equipment 
needed to execute a successful event. According to NASP's VP and General 
Manager, Tommy Floyd, "The generosity and support from our many vendors 
as well as the representatives from the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation 
Commission made the event even more safe and special for participants."

Big thanks go to the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission who 
officiated much of the tournament and provided numerous volunteers. Thank 
you to Easton Technical Products, Mathews Archery, Morrell, Rinehart, and 
Feradyne Outdoors, and Academy Sports + Outdoors for supporting another 
successful NASP event! "Events like this reflect our continued success and 
growth as an organization. I personally want to thank all those who 
volunteered, the city of Orlando, and the staff of the Orange County 
Convention Center," added Floyd.

By plane or by car, students are homeward bound, some already planning for 
the 2018 World Tournament to be held in Louisville, Kentucky June 7-9. 
Again, congratulations to all of the student archers for their hard work and 
accomplishments! 

For more information and complete results for the bullseye and 3D NASP® 
tournaments please visit https://nasptournaments.org/Default.aspx 

Contributed by Robert Moore, Legislative Coordinator

Countries Unite at the 8th NASP World Tournament  

Orange County (Florida) Convention Center  

REMINDER
THE DEADLINE FOR THE 

DECEMBER MAGAZINE IS OCTOBER 25TH
THANK YOU FOR SENDING YOUR ARTICLES, PICTURES, AND 

FLYERS FOR SUBMISSION AS SOON AS POSSIBLE!  

https://nasptournaments.org/Default.aspx
https://nasptournaments.org/Default.aspx
http://www.cbhsaa.net
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      A BIG THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERVICE ROY, 

and also a big thank you to all of the other men and women in CBH 
who have served and are currently serving this great country! 

On August 11, 12, 13, 2017 I competed in the "2017 World Police 
and Fire Games" In Los Angeles, CA.   You have to be an active 
duty or retired law enforcement representative or firefighter to 
compete in this competition. I was told there were eighty-eight 
shooters for the first days archery event and about the same for 
the other two days, although I think a few additional local shooters 
showed up for the last day's 3-D event. I saw competitors from 
several countries including, India, Hong Kong, Romania, Germany, 
The Netherlands, New Zealand, Russia, Canada, Australia, and 
the USA. I'm sure a few others countries were represented that I 
was unable to identify. The United States had the largest 
contingent followed by India who had around fifteen shooters and a 
coach.

I shot the three archery events which were conducted at the 
Conejo Valley Archers range 
located in Simi Valley, CA. On 
Friday the event was a '900 round' 
which is shooting at what most 
people would think of when they 
think of an archery target. A big 
circle with a gold center, followed 
by red, blue, black and white 
scoring rings. You shoot at this 
target with thirty arrows at each 
distance 60, 50, and 40 meters. 
Here in America we usually shoot 
at 60, 50, and 40 yards. The 
targets center is scored as ten 
points out to one point at the outer 
edge. That's why it's called a 900 
round if you hit center with all 
ninety arrows you get 900 points. 
Believe me, nobody accomplished 
that task. Everyone stands in a 
long line and shoots together at 
the bank of targets. We actually 
started shooting at a little after ten 
in the morning and concluded at 
about two-thirty in the afternoon. It was very hot, about 88 degrees, 
and there was only limited shade. I think I consumed about six 
bottle of water. Anyway, at the end of the shoot I had walked away 
with the gold medal in my category 50+Traditional. I shoot a long 
bow like Robin Hood.

On Saturday was the 'Field Round'. In this event you are assigned 
with a group of shooters, a squad of three or more shooters, and 
you walk from target to target shooting at three different size 
targets depending on their distance.

Again this is a European type shoot and the targets are a little 
different from what we shoot here in the states, and instead of 
shooting four arrows at each target you only shoot three.  
The targets are a different color and scored differently. Six points 
for the very center down to one point at the outer edge. There were 
28 targets in this event with a possible total score of 504 points. 

Half of the targets were marked for yardage and half were unmarked 
requiring the shooter to do some distance guesstimating. You are not 
allowed to have a range finder and you cannot discuss the yardage 
with the other shooters otherwise you are disqualified. It was hot 
again, around ninety degrees,  and I  again  consumed a  lot of water.  
Although I shot against some rather talented archers I again prevailed 
and took home the gold in my category. 

On Sunday was the 3-D shoot. This is my area of expertise and what 
I usually participate in. I'm not a target archer and don't enjoy 
shooting at circles on paper. I'm more interested in the hunting aspect 
of archery and the 3-D is more up my alley. In this event you are 
assigned to a squad and walk around the range shooting at foam 
replicas of various animal species. The targets were placed at various 
unknown distances along the course which required some hiking up 
and down uneven terrain and taking shots up and down hills at 
distances ranging from around ten yards up to fifty or more yards. 
Again the distances are not known so you have to use your range 
estimation skills, a talent that can take years to master if anyone ever 
does. I'm pretty good. As you can imagine a missed judgment by 
even a couple of yards can mean the difference between hitting and 

missing the target. 
There were twenty-
five targets shot at 
with only one arrow 
each and scored 11, 
10, 8, 5. 11 points for 
the very center out 
to 5 points for a leg 
o r nose . Ho rns , 
antlers and hooves 
don’t score. The total 
possible score for 
this event was 275. 
This was the hottest 
d a y, a r o u n d 9 2 
degrees, and the 
shoot took between 
about two and half to 
f o u r h o u r s t o 
complete depending 
on how fast your 
group shot and how 
slow the group in 
front of you was. A 

lot of the people who shoot bows with adjustable sights can take a 
long time to take their shots. I don't want to sound repetitive but I 
again got lucky and pulled out a first place win. We often say on the 
range, "Even a blind squirrel occasionally finds a nut.”

I really enjoyed the experience and meeting people from all around 
the world. It was interesting for me to see their varying skill levels and 
the type of equipment that they were using. It appears to me that 
most of these shooters are target archers with limited or no interest in 
the hunting aspect of the sport. Also many of them had a hard time 
dealing with the Southern California heat and the thought of running 
into a rattlesnake had several of them very concerned. No poisonous 
snakes in their countries I guess.

2017 World Police and Fire Games
by Roy Brokaw

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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More Pictures Form 2017 
World Police and Fire Games

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Legislative Report by Robert Moore

A California Fish and Game Commission meeting (CFGC) were 
held August 16th in Sacramento. These are normally a 2 day 
meetings with mammal and inland fisheries on the first day and 
Marine on second day. Since FGC combined this meeting into a 
one day session and I have to take time of work to attend, I was 
able to give testimony on 2 items that relate to bowfishing. The 
agenda items of interest: 7. Authorize publication of notice of intent 
to amend sport fishing regulations (Sections 1.05, 1.11, 1.18, 1.61, 
1.74, 2.10, 2.25, 5.35, 5.41, 5.88, 7.00, 7.50 and 8.00; repeal 
Section 1.60; and add Section 2.05; Title 14, CCR), section 2.25, 
we have been working with DFW on modifying this section to add 
catfish to the species list of allowable take. During discussions for 
this, the department wants to take a cautious approach to gauge 
what’s the participation level and public response. Here is the 
DFW ISOR reading;
• Allow Bow and Arrow Fishing for Catfish: The bow and arrow 

fishing community has requested the opportunity to fish for 
catfish in certain waters in the state. This request was 
considered by Department law enforcement and regional 
biologists who determined that bowfishing could be allowed on 
waters with large carp populations and that are popular for 
bowfishing. Amend Section 2.25 to allow bowfishing for 
bullheads and catfish in the Sacramento-San Joaquin River 
Delta, Big Bear Lake in San Bernardino County, and Lake 
Isabella in Kern County.

Timeline for adoption includes discussion at next 2 FGC meetings, 
Oct. 11 & 12 in Atascadero and discussion/adoption December 6 & 
7 in San Diego. If passed it would take effect for the 2018 season.  
26. Marine petitions for regulation change from previous meetings 
(B) Action on pending regulation petitions referred to staff and the 
Department for review; 2, Petition #2016-020 to disallow bow and 
arrow and harpoon gear for recreational take of sharks and rays. 
This petition was submitted to FGC last year and was referred to 
DFW for evaluation and recommendation. I sent a letter to the 
Commission in opposition to the petition pointing out regulations 
already address the petitioners concerns. You can review the 
petition and other related documents to the meeting here https://
nrm.dfg.ca.gov/FileHandler.ashx?DocumentID=148231&inline 
Success, the Commission followed DFW recommendation and 
denied the petition. 

Agenda item 19. Authorize publication of notice of intent to amend 
recreational abalone regulations (Section 29.15, Title 14, CCR). I  
am  mentioning  this  agenda  item in the context of recreationally 
take of species within the guidelines of laws and regulations. 
Abalone populations have been declining and through a series of 
laws such as the Marine Land Protection Act (MLPA) and Abalone 
Recovery Management Plan (ARMP) regulations were enacted to 
protect species populations. For the sake of the length of this 
article let’s just say controversy over science and politics 
continues. Bottom line; through those laws and regulations and 
mainly rapid changes in marine habitat along the north coast, 
supposedly populations have reached critical levels and DFW is 
recommending closure for the 2018 season. This is only a 
recommendation to FGC. 

DFW has been working on updates to their Big Game 
Management plans. The elk plan is on its final review within 
DFW and deer, antelope, sheep and bear in the process. Let’s 
hope these plans work to keep populations sustainable.

The next Wildlife Resources Committee meeting will be held 
September 13 in Riverside. Agenda items 3. Identify and 
discuss initial recommendations for 2018-19 upland game bird 
regulations 4. Discuss and approve recommendations for 
2018-19 regulations: (A) Mammal hunting (B) Waterfowl hunting 
(C) Central Valley Chinook salmon sport fishing (D) Klamath 
River sport fishing 5. Discuss and possible recommendation for 
phase 2 falconry regulation change options and potential timing 
6. Discuss and possible recommendation for wild pig 
management proposal 7. Predator Policy Workgroup (A) 
Predator Policy Workgroup member presentations on draft 
terrestrial predator policy and regulatory proposals (B) Discuss 
and possible recommendation for terrestrial predator policy and 
regulatory proposals 8. Delta Fisheries Forum (A) Staff report 
on Delta Fisheries Forum (B) Discuss and possible 
recommendation for next steps
9. Future agenda items (A) Review work plan agenda topics 
and timeline (B) Potential new agenda topics for FGC 
consideration.

From Our Historian
Scott Walker

http://www.cbhsaa.net
https://nrm.dfg.ca.gov/FileHandler.ashx?DocumentID=148231&inline
https://nrm.dfg.ca.gov/FileHandler.ashx?DocumentID=148231&inline
https://nrm.dfg.ca.gov/FileHandler.ashx?DocumentID=148231&inline
https://nrm.dfg.ca.gov/FileHandler.ashx?DocumentID=148231&inline
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Sunday 

42 3D Targets 
UNMARKED YARDAGE 

HUNTING CONDITIONS 
2 ARROWS 

November 11th& 12th, 2017 

Contact: 
fresnofieldarchers@gmail.com 

 559-816-7184 
or 

Visit our website at: 
www.fresnofieldarchers.com 

 
 

 

Dinner served  
Saturday night 

 
Breakfast/lunch  

Saturday and Sunday 
 
 
 

 

TRADITIONAL      RENDEZVOUS 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 

Saturday 

Foster Bucks Novelties 
 

Action Archery 
Pop-Ups 

Clay Pigeons 
Running Pig 
Speed Round 

“Last Man Standing” 
Arrowsmith Contest 

Plus some new challenges 
 

Friday Night 

“Dutch Oven Potluck” 

Bring your Oven and your favorite 
recipe or just bring a dish! 

           Pre-    At 
         Registration Shoot 
Adults    $30  $35 
Couples  $40  $45 
Family   $45  $50 
Senior (60+)  $25  $30 
Young Adult (15-17) $25  $30 
Youth/Cub/PW Free  Free 

Pre-Registration must be 
postmarked by Oct. 28th 

 

Plenty of camping 
Available 

Mail Pre-registration to: 
Fresno Field Archers 

PO Box 8622 
Fresno, CA  93747-8622 

 

Shoot starts at 8:00 am 
Rain or shine 

 

No sights, stabilizers or elevated rests 
Must shoot off the shelf 

 

Longbow Division (Wood Arrows Only) 
 
 
 
 

 

Shoot Fees 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Advanced Bowhunting Clinic  
By Robert Moore

• 35-40 3D Targets, 2 arrows per target

• Realistic unmarked distances • Fun, Novelty Targets

• 3-5-7 rule for awards to 3rd place

• 10-8-5 scoring

 Scorecards must be turned in no later 
 than 2:00 PM to be eligible for trophy
• NO sights/sighting devices, clickers, or rangefinders

• Binoculars/bow quivers OK

CLASSES

TRADITIONAL (Recurve or Longbow allowing for an 

arrow rest, plunger, stabilizer up to 12 inches, aluminum 

or carbon arrows, no sights)

LONG BOW (Longbow allowing for 1, 2 or 3 piece 

wood or laminated wood construction, no sights & 

wood arrows only)

Food Truck lunch, snacks and drinks will be available. 

Shoot-Through Lunch.

Raffle & Auction to be held immediately after Awards

Online pre-registration will be available after Labor Day.

 PASADENA ROVING ARCHERS 
 TRADITIONAL RENDEZVOUS 2017
 Our 9th Annual Traditional Archery Tournament

 October 15, 2017

 Pasadena Lower Arroyo Archery Range

 Registration: 7:30 AM • Shoot time: 9:00 AM

CARPOOLING STRONGLY ENCOURAGED DUE TO LIMITED PARKING!

Registration Fees CBH/NFAA Non-CBH

Master Senior (70+) $25 $30
Silver Senior (60+) $25 $30
Senior (50+)  $25 $30
Adult (18–50) $25 $30
Young Adult (15–17) $20 $20
Youth (12–14) $15 $15
Cub (under 12) $10 $10
Family* $35 $45
Register online at www.RovingArchers.com 
and receive $5 Early Bird Discount!
Directions to the range on our website: 

www.RovingArchers.com
*includes couple and children under 18
For a more in-depth explanation of these categories & 
styles, please reference the NFAA 2015/2016 Constitution. 

Questions?

Please contact Daniel Stafford
tournaments@rovingarchers.com

Phone: (310) 795-1119

Zachary, the youngest, was working the trail looking for clues as 
instructor Robert Williams was offering guidance. Prior evidence 
projected the animals path may have crossed the creek and the 
students were looking for blood to verify that possibility. A drop of 
blood was found on a blade of grass, another on the side of a rock that 
was tough to find. Students were following many clues to locate a 
downed buck as part of 4 exercises to further educate bowhunters. For 
several years the Department of Fish and Wildlife (DFW) Advanced 
Hunter Education Coordinator Alan Gregory has been asking for an 
Advanced Bowhunter Clinic. The class would offer more hands on and 
specific instruction that the standard International Bowhunter 
Education Program (IBEP) doesn’t have. State IBEP Chairman Johnnie 
Waddles, Robert Williams, Robert Moore and Wildlife Officer Mike 
Pascoe sat down to establish a class outline with certain goals to meet. 
The class needed to be an “advanced” class covering more information 
and hands on than the standard IBEP class. Content was divided up into 
4 separate modules that included, Elevated stands, Ground Blinds, Spot 
and Stalk and Trailing/Recovery. The 16 students were divided in half 
and were led by the instructors to an area to start the clinic. 
(Continued next page)

TREE STANDING

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Three types of tree stands were put up so the students could learn 
placement, advantage/disadvantage and safety. Several full body safety 
harnesses were available and used to climb into a ladder stand for 
shooting. Willing students were sized for a correct fall restraint harness 
and used the safety rope to climb up and secure themselves into the stand. 
Bows were pulled up with a haul line with the emphasis on how not to lose 
arrows from the quiver.  A 3D target  was set out so the  students could 
shoot from the stand in a sitting and standing positions. Several ground 
blinds were set up that included a basic netting concealment type to 
manufactured pop-up blinds.  The instructor discussed advantage/
disadvantage with each type and placement location options. Several 
stools and chairs were available so the students could test them and then 
choose which one to put in a blind for the shooting option. A 3D target was 
placed for the students to shoot while sitting in a blind. 

A total of eight 3D targets were strategically placed on the property for the 
Spot and Stalk module. Students could bring their spotting scopes and 

binoculars or several were available for them to try including tripods. Each 
student had a list of animals to locate within a certain area. Students had 
to look for antlers, ears, and legs etc., a few where easy and some were 

difficult. One target had to be located and a plan organized and utilized to 
stalk within shooting range. Instructors discussed how to use terrain, 

watching the wind and noise reduction to get close. The trailing/recovery 
module started from the animal that was stalked. A blood trail was laid out 
with other clues so the students could track the animal to its final resting 
place. Rolled rocks, disturbed dirt, broken branches, blood splatter, drops 

of blood etc. were all on the trail. 
Once the animal was found tagging requirements were discussed along with 

photo options, gutting options, bone out, game bags, meat care, cooling 
and transportation.  

The final hour of the class was a question and answer session with Wildlife 
Officer Mike Pascoe of the California DFW. Mike led discussions on 

California regulations including legal requirements for game taken out of 
state and transported into California.

Group Trailing, left to right, Following a trail to a buck.
Katlyn, Janae, Nick, Renee, Michael, Zach, Justin and 

Instructor Robert Williams.

Zac, pictured with a 3D target.  Zac is also pictured on 
the front page.

Advanced Bowhunting Clinic (continued) 

GROUND BLINDING
Nick shooting from Ground Blind, Robert instructing (above)

Nick shooting, Robert instructing (below)

GROUP TRAILING

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Class Group Picture, Best with Pasco, Left to Right
Instructor Wildlife Officer Mike Pasco, Instructor Robert Moore, 

Jarett, Instructor Johnnie Waddles, Jeremy, Zach, Michael, 
Brad, Katlyn, Anthony, Carlos, William, Justin, Andy, Renee, 

Tom, Janae, Nick and Instructor Robert WilliamsJanea Shooting From Ground Blind

Ladder Stand discussion, Left to Right, Johnnie discussing elevated stands
Justin, Renee, Michael, Janae, Nick, Jarett, Johnnie Waddles Lead instructor for 

Stands, Robert Moore and Katlyn

Advanced Bowhunting Clinic (continued) 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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October 28th & 29th   

starts at 8:30 a.m. Saturday and 8 a.m. on Sunday 
40 Targets Saturday, 20 Targets Sunday 

Marked Yardage 
2 Arrow Shoot / Score 11, 10, 8 
Awards for all classes, 1st 2nd 3rd  

NFAA Rules Apply… 

Mostly RINEHART TARGETS 
 

See our website at www.kernriverarchers.com for more 
information 

Mail Registration to: 
Kern River Archers 

PO Box 464 
Bakersfield, Ca. 93302 

Lots of Dry Camping on the Range Motels nearby in Lake Isabella 
For More information, call: 
Jed Kern 661-978-6228 

Nancy Tidwell 661-805-7371 
 

From Bakersfield take Hwy 178 to Lake Isabella to the Bodfish exit turn left 
on Lake Isabella BLVD to Erskine Creek Rd turn right cross the canal & turn 

left between the two churches. 

 
Lunch is served on the range, breakfast is served both days and 
dinner is served Saturday night. You can purchase your dinner at 
the Registration or Pre-Purchase the Saturday Meal for $8 Adult 

or $4 for children 
Activities Saturday – Bingo, dinner, costume contest 

Clip & Return with check payable to Kern River Archers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Pre-Registration 

Family (3+)  $47.00 
Couples (2)  $43.00 
Single/Senior $36.00 
Youth/Cub/Peewee $11.00 

Additional $1, has been 
added, per shooter (max $2 
per family) to support CBH 

Legal Defense fund to aid in 
defending our hunting rights 

Late Registration Add 
$5.00 

Non NFAA Members will 
shoot Guest Class!!! 

Pre-Reg. must be 
postmarked by  

October 23, 2017 
Pre-registration participants 

will receive extra raffle 
tickets. 

 
 
 

Name_____________________________________________ Gender Age  Styles Class   Dinner/Fee 
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City _____________________________ ST ______ 

Zip _______________ Ph# ____________________ 

 EMAIL ____________________________________ 

Club Affiliation: 

                                              

                                              

                                              

                                              

* children styles are FS (all sighted) FSL (sighted no release) BB (no sight) Senior Classes choose from FS , BHFS, BH, Recurve                               
 

at 

Adult $8 
Child $4  
 

Total 
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2018 CBH/SAA Annual Meeting 
& 

Hall of Fame Induction & Banquet 
  January 12-14, 2018 

Ontario Convention & Airport Hotel 
2200 E Holt Blvd., Ontario, Ca. 91761 

Inductees to the California Archery Hall of Fame 

Gary McCain,   Jim Cox,   Wayne Raupe,   Earl Williams 
Induction will take place Saturday evening, January 13th 

Join us in congratulating the newest inductees into the Hall of Fame 
Legislative meeting will begin Friday, January 12th at noon 

Hospitality Room open Friday evening at 6pm 
General Meeting begins at 8am Saturday and Sunday 

If you would like to attend the meetings, please advise CBH Secretary to prepare a “guest packet” for you 

For room reservations;    Reservations must be made by 12-21-2017 
Phone:  909-975-5000     Single/Dbl Rooms $85 + tax 
Formerly known as Radisson   Rooms available Thursday thru Saturday   
  
Group id when reserving rooms; CBH  Please use this code  
   
Limited # of rooms available at these rates!! First come, first served basis… 

If you have any questions regarding the meeting, banquet or rooms, you may contact:   
Pam Severtson - mpsevertson@frontiernet.net or 530-474-3324          
Tear here & mail your dinner reservations to: (check payable to:  CBH ) 
Pam Severtson/CBH/SAA 7710 Camino Vista, Shingletown, Ca. 96088 
No Host Cocktails at 5:30 pm 
Banquet & Induction – Saturday evening, January 13th at 6:30 pm 
Choices available: 
London Broil      # dinners ________ x $45 = $ ___________ 
Chicken Marsala       # dinners ________ x $45 = $ ___________ 
                  Total $ mailing $ ___________ 
Your name: ______________________________ (List names for dinners on back) 
Your contact phone # or email address: ________________________________ 
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FROM OUR HISTORIAN - SCOTT WALKER 
2017 ST. LOUIS 

POPE AND YOUNG CONVENTION

I was in St. Louis this year at the Pope and Young 
convention and let me tell you it was great. They 
have everything there. They have seminars, 
workshops, silent auction's and live auctions, 
including big game hunts from all over the world: A 
10 day plains game hunt for two hunters in the 
Limpopo Region,South Africa or 5 Day trophy 
Whitetail Hunt, 15 day Alberta bighorn hunt for 
one hunter, seven day brown or grizzly bear hunt. 
These are just a few of the almost 40 hunts from 
around the world being auctioned off. There's a 
Big game exhibition on the floor of Big game 
animals that were taken in the past two years. 
Pope and young scored 4 world record big game 
animals.  The first one Typical American Elk-430, 
Deser t B ighorn Sheep-186 4 /8 , Sh i ras 
Moose-192, and a Non-Typical Coues Deer-139 
2/8.  I got two pictures off the exhibit floor and the 
other two out of the Pope and Young program. To 
see The Pope and Young Record Big Game 
Exhibit on the floor is awesome. There are also 
things to do like a golf tournament, riverboat 
cruise and Anheuser-Busch brewery tour.  There's 
so much to do and to see.  You just have to be 
there to really appreciate the Pope and Young 
convention.

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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MORE PICTURES FROM 
ST. LOUIS POPE AND YOUNG CONVENTION

CONTRIBUTED BY SCOTT WALKER

http://www.cbhsaa.net


October 2017- Volume 11 Issue 10 CBH/SAA Magazine Page �17

www.cbhsaa.net

Congratulations!!!  First deer of the 
season, a Blacktail buck, for Jake 

Ashbaugh and first deer with his new 
bow. He is one happy camper!

What is the Bowhunter?  
A bowhunter is much more than a hunter that uses 
a bow and arrow.

A bowhunter is a hunter that relishes in the 
challenge of getting as close to their prey as 
possible.

A bowhunter is an ethical hunter with a strong 
sense of fairness and respect for the game they 
pursue.

A bowhunter is a conservationist.  They see the big 
picture of the game management and their role in it.

A bowhunter has a deep sense of respect and 
connection to the animals that they pursue and the 
wild places they inhabit.

A bowhunter is a woodsman.  Constantly honing 
the skill set they need to help them locate, track, 
and close the distance with their prey.  

A bow hunter is a marksman. Countless hours of 
practice for that one chance to precisely place an 
arrow for a clean and quick kill.  

A bowhunter is a quiet skillful Predator that define 
success by the hunt not by the kill.  A bowhunter is 
a mountain,  prairie or woodland detective.  A 
patient watcher of the environment in which they 
hunt.  


MORE PICTURES FROM 
ST. LOUIS POPE AND YOUNG CONVENTION

CONTRIBUTED BY SCOTT WALKER

The photograph to 
the left is Fred Bear 

as a boy, it just 
reminds me of a 

saying I once saw, 
that all great men 
were boys before 
they were great 

men.  

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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CBH/SAA 2018 INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIPS 
450 Round – 20 Yards – 15 Ends – 3 Arrows Each End 

JANUARY  2018 
  

PRE REGISTRATION ONLY  (ONE WEEK BEFORE SHOOT) 

SHOOT FEES  (late fees $5 ea; If space)  
  

Adult, Seniors, Silver Senior & Master Senior  
 20.00 
  

Couple 36.00 
Young Adult  (age 15-17)   13.00 
Youth   (age 12-14) 13.00 
Cub(11 & under)           10.00 
Family 40.00 

One age group only 

MAIL REGISTRATION TO HOST CLUB 
Make Checks Payable to CBH      

Questions  Call  Rusty Mills  916-425-4447 

Champion in each style and age group.  Styles will be 
flighted based on number of participants.  

AWARDS for 1st, 2nd, & 3rd. 

TIES will be broken by number of X’s. 
NFAA Pros will shoot Vegas 3-Spot. All others  may shoot 
either  the Vegas 3-spot or the 40 CM target face.  Youths 

& Cubs will shoot the 60 CM target 

Everyone shoots at 20 yards 

Awards will be mailed to host location 

Must be member  of NFAA or NAA and a member CBH (California Bowmen Hunters).  If  membership 
cannot be verified you will shoot Guest. Renewal and New applications will be accepted at shoot site.

All   Styles will be recognized for each group Indicate desired shoot date and time        
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ALL SHOOT  ARE DATES TENTATIVE 
  
ARCHERY ONLY 
(510) 795-0460  Roger Brown 
37300 Cedar Blvd. Suite C 
Newark, Ca. 94560 

Sunday 1-7 & 14 @ 1PM 
  
Pacifica Archery  
650-756-4868 Rudy Sandoval 
2995 Junipero Sierra Blvd 
Daly City, Ca  94121 
Wed 1-3 & 1-17 6:30(free warm up)  
Start scoring both days 7:00 

THE ARCHERY SHOP 
(661) 631-9040  Don Stidman 
2332 #C Chester Ave 
Bakersfield, CA 93301 

Sat 20th / Wed 17th & 24th @ 6PM 
  
BOW RACK - Redding 
(530) 243-5181 
Mike Wysock 
2032 Waldon St 
Redding, CA 96001 

Sunday 1-21 @ 9AM, 12PM & 3PM 
  
CHERRY VALLEY BOWHUNTERS 
(951)845-4847 Steve Wagner 
Mail reg. to: 9757 Kehl Canyon Rd 
Cherry Valley, Ca 92223 
Shoot site: 9610 Kehl Canyon 

Wed or Thur 1-17th or 18th @ 6PM/ 
Sun 21st @ 10AM 

  
DOWN RANGE 
(530) 896-1992  Logan 
13407 Garner Lane 
Chico, CA  95973 

Thur 1-11th@ 7PM/  
Sun 1-14th @ 10AM 

  

Ohlone Archery    
Nico Gallegos (510) 517-3334 

2301 Verna Ct. San Leandro 94577  
Sat Jan 13th 10:00 AM 
Tue Jan 16th 7:00 PM 
Free warm 30 min before 

SANTA MARIA GUN CLUB 
NEW LOCATION 
Steve Adam   805-878-7245 
3150 Telephone Rd 
Santa Maria, CA 93454 

 Sat. 1-20th @ 10:00 AM Tentative 
   
     

Faith Armory & Archery 
(951-699-7500 George Emerson 
41669 Winchester Rd 
Temecula, Ca 92590 
    Sat/ Jan 26th 6:00 &  8PM  

FAT SHAFTS ARCHERY  
707-745-0447 Carl Massey 
3001 Bayshore Rd #9 
Benicia, Ca 94510 (behind Rosie’s 
Café)/ Sun 1-7th @10AM & 2PM 
  
HI-TECH ARCHERY 
(714) 449-9744  Rick McKechnie 
1912 W Commonwealth Ave 
Fullerton, Ca. 92833 

Sun 1-21st @ 9:00 AM 

 Spot Archery 
3524 W. Gettysburg Ave 
 Fresno, Ca  93422   Steve Walters 
559-492-2820 

 Sun.  1-28th @ 10:00 
AM 

IMPACT ARCHERY (new owners) 
(559) 325-2320  Robert or Brian 
1621 Railroad Ave #101/Clovis, CA 
93612/Sunday 1-14 & 21th @ 9 
AM 
  
JIM COX ADVENTURES 
(831) 769-0200  Jim Cox 
28 D Quail Run Circle/Salinas, Ca. 
93907/Sunday 1-7th @ 10:00 AM 
  
LODI  BOWMEN 
(209) 603-8956  Jeff Bowles 
Registration Mail to: PO Box 
1561Woodbridge, 95258 Location: 
Lodi Grape Festival Grounds 
(Cabernet  Hall) 413 E. Lockeford 
St., Lodi 

Tues  1-9th @ 6:30 PM (Open 
4:30) 

  
NORTHWOODS BOWMEN 
(415)637-8510 Bob Garofalo 
PO Box 1492 
Novato Ca. 94948-1492 

Jan 13th, 9:00 AM, 11 AM 
 Tues.Jan 16th  7 PM 

  
OAK TREE ARCHERY 
818-209-4029/ Carlos Funes 
Mail Reg: 7749 Jaydee Cir./
Tujunga, CA 91042. Shoot location: 
23121 N. Coltrane Ave./ Newhall, 
CA 91321 

Sat. 20th @ 9AM & 1PM 
  
ORANGE COUNTY ARCHERY 
(949) 916-6855  Roland Clark/Scott 
25782 Obrero Dr 
Mission Viejo,  CA 92691 
Jan 20th & 21st @, 9AM,12PM & 

1PM 
 

PALOMO ARCHERY 
(650) 391-9968 Peter 
4022 Transport  Palo Alto, Ca 94303 
Sat 6th & 20th @ 11AM 

PERFORMANCE ARCHERY 
(858) 450-9454   GEO. 
8390 Miramar Place Ste C 
San Diego, CA 92121 

Sun 1-7th @ 1:00 PM 
  
PREDATOR’S ARCHERY 
(408) 842-7733  Curtis/Mike  
7350 Monterey Rd 
Gilroy, CA 95020 

Sun 1-7th  @ 10 AM & 1:30 PM 
  
RIVERSIDE ARCHERY  
951-684-9192 Ian 
1919 Atlas Dr/Riverside, Ca 92501 

Sun 1-14th @ 9AM 
  
SANTA CRUZ ARCHERS 
(831) 461-0515/ Mail to:Santa Cruz 
Archers-Henry Bertram/P.O. Box 
66295 Scotts  Valley, 95067-6295     
Shoot location: 141 Brookwood Dr. 
Santa Cruz, Ca 

Sat 6th @ 10:00 AM 
  
TLC ARCHERY 
(805) 688-6718 Thom Chamberlin 
655 Bobcat Springs Rd./Buellton,  
93427    Sat 1-6th @   9:00 AM 
  
TULARE TARGET ARCHERS 
559-967-1079  Charla Pattterson 
Registration: C/O Charla Pattterson 
239 S. Moraine; Tulare, 93274 
Shoot Location: Fairgrounds 
215 Martin Luther King Ave./Tulare, 
CA      Fri. 1-19th @ 6:00 PM 
  
WILDERNESS ARCHERY 
(916) 630-8700   Mike 
4870 Pacific St/Rocklin, CA 95677 
Sat 1-6th @  5 PM & Sun 1-7th 
@10AM 
  Sat 27th @ 5PM & Sun 28th @ 
10AM 
  
WILLOW CREEK ARCHERY 
(760) 432-0605  Alanna Dunaway  
525 N Andreasen Dr.  Suite M 
Escondido, CA 92029 
Sunday 1-14th @ 9AM 

West  Coast  Archery   
420 Gateway Plz Suite D 
Dixon, Ca 95620 
Chad 707-676-5288  
Sun. Jan 14th ; 9AM, 12PM &3PM 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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NEW!
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1943 - 2018 
Guess who has an anniversary coming up!!!! 

  
Yep, it’s California Bowmen Hunters/State Archery Association!!!! 

And, we are looking for donations for the  
75 year CBH/SAA History Book 

Would you like to be a part of this historic event? 
  How about have your name in the book as a sponsor? 

Here is what you do….there are four different levels of sponsorships; 

Contributors:  $20 - $249 
Sponsors:  $250 - $499 
Patron:  $500 - $999 
Benefactor:  $1,000 + 
  
Send CBH/SAA a check for the amount of your generous donation to: 
CBH/SAA 
P.O. Box 491990    (please note “history” on your check) 
Redding, Ca. 96049-1990   

Donations must be received by October 1st for publication purposes  
Stay tuned to the website, www.cbhsaa.net, online payment may be up soon ☺  

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU 

Your generous donations will help keep our cost down so we may pass on the savings 
to those who purchase the CBH/SAA History Book  

Questions, please email Pam Severtson at mpsevertson@frontiernet.net  
Or call, 530-474-3324, you may also call in credit card donation

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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California Bowmen Hunters/State Archery Association MEMBERSHIP Application

  Date:______________________________________________________

  Name:_____________________________________________________

  Club:______________________________________________________

  Region_____________________________________________________

  Address:____________________________________________________

 City/ST/Zip:__________________________________________________

 Phone:______________________________________________________

 E-Mail:____________________________________________
 Amount
    $40 Adult Membership/Head of Household OR…

    $50  Name________________________ Spouse/Family

   (Additional Youth Names can be attached) Under 18
                       Birthdate

  Name_______________________________________  _____________
 
 Name_______________________________________  ______________
      Youth without parent or
_$20  Name_______________________  ____________

                        Additional Contributions

___  CA Legislative Fund ___CA Hall of Fame

___  CA Archery Foundation (501-3-c Tax deductible)

___  CBH/SSA Range Fund ___ Other

TOTAL: _____________________

————————————————————————————————————————————————
California Bowmen Hunters & State Archery Association (CBH/SAA)

Region
National Field Archery Association (NFAA)

Membership application

___ Assoc. Bowhunter     ___Assoc. Target Membership

Make Check Payable To: CBH/SAA Send To: CBH/SSA Secretary, 7710 Camino 
Vista,
Shingletown, CA 96088 email Pam Severtson:  mpsevertson@frontiernet.net

For Credit Card Payment: Call 530-474-3324 or fill out information:

Card#_______________________________________________ EXP: ____/____

CV Code (on the back of the card):_________________

Your magazine will be emailed to you, in color, around the 15th of the month, unless 
you instruct otherwise.  Check here _____ if you want the black and white magazine 
mailed to you via US Postal Service.  

In order to complete the State Field, State Target and State Indoor Awards, you must 
belong to NFAA.  NFAA membership includes CBH/SAA and Regional dues.  Contact 
NFAA at www.nfaausa.com or call 1-800-2331.  

Adult and Youth NFAA members:  In order to compete for awards in the State Field, 
State Target, State Indoor and State Broadhead, you must pay the CBH/SAA 
membership fees as noted above. 
 
A CBH/SSA membership allows you to compete in the State Broadhead, 3D 
Unmarked Championship and Small Game events and allows you to submit pictures 
of you and your big and small game animals to the BIG Game Club Record Book.  

You can also complete the membership form and pay online:
Website: http://cbhsaa.azurewebsites.net/JoinCBH/MembershipForm

Date:_____________________________________________________

Name:____________________________________________________

Club/Unattached:___________________________________________

Region___________________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________

City/ST/Zip:_______________________________/___/____________

Phone:___________________________________________________

E-Mail:___________________________________________________

Amount Name
 $75   ____________________________________Head of Household
 $15  ____________________________________ 1st add on(Spouse)

 Youth (Under 18)             Birthdate
   $5    _____________________________________  _____________
   $2    _____________________________________  _____________
   $2    _____________________________________  _____________
  $42   _______________________________** Adult Child in Household
  $35   _______________________________   Single Youth mbr.

TOTAL: _____________________

**College students and unmarried armed service members count as 
adults living in household for CBH/SSA.  

Make check payable to : NFAA 800 Archery Lane, Yankton, SD 57078
For credit card payment: Call 1-800-811-2331 or complete information:
Card Type______Card#____________________________________________ 
EXP: ____/____CV Code (on the back of the card):______________________
NFAA membership includes the “Archery” magazine.  CBH/SAA membership 
also includes a monthly magazine.  For information contact: Pam Severtson,
530-474-3324 or email: mpsevertson@frontiernet.net.  You will receive the link 
through the email you provided.  

Being a member of NFAA/CBH/SAA allows you to compete
in all State & National Championship Tournaments 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Upcoming Shoot Schedule

10/1/17 Horseshoe Bend Field Archers 3-D Traditional Shoot No 28 3

10/1/17 San Diego Archers Un-Marked 3D No 28 1

10/1/17 Santa Cruz Archers Bad Boys of Branciforte 
3D Shoot Yes 29 2

10/7/17 Mojave Archers Halloween Boos Eye Yes 28 2
10/8/17 Oranco Bowmen Tomahawk 3-D Yes 42 2

10/14 - 10/15/17 Orestimba Field Archers Post Flood No 28 2

10/14/17 San Diego Archers Animal Round - Saturday Yes 28 1

10/15/17 Pasadena Roving Archers Traditional Only 3D No 35-40 2
10/15/17 Riverside Archers Club William Tell Shoot Yes 25 1
10/17/17 West Point Rod and Gun Lumberjack 3-D No 42 2
10/21/17 Bowhunters Unlimited Boo Shoot No 28 2
10/22/17 Bear State Bowhunters 3D Animal Fun Shoot No 28 1
10/22/17 Yahi Bowmen Fall Fling No 28 3

10/28 - 10/29/17 Kern River Archers High Sierra Yes 60 2
10/28/17 Sonoma County Bowmen Halloween Shoot Yes 14 3
10/29/17 Straight Arrow Bow Hunters Halloween Shoot Yes 28 2
10/31/17 Halloween

11/4/17 Woodlake Antelope Archers San Joaquin Valley 
Championships Yes 28 4

11/4/17 San Diego Archers Unmarked 3D - Saturday No 28 1

11/5/17 Woodlake Antelope Archers 21 or Bust Yes 28 3
11/5/17 Maya Archers Stick Bow Classic No 30 2

11/11 - 11/12/17 Fresno Field Archers Gene Foster Traditional 
Rendezvous No 42 2

11/11/17 Veteran's Day
11/12/17 Mojave Archers Half - Half Yes-No 42 1

11/18/17 San Diego Archers Hunter Round - Saturday Yes 28 4

11/18/17 Bowhunters Unlimited Turkey Shoot No 28 2
11/19/17 Straight Arrow Bow Hunters Turkey Shoot Yes 28 2
11/19/17 Redwood Bowmen Assn Turkey Shoot Yes 28 3

11/19/17 Nevada County Sportsmen's Club Turkey Shoot Yes 28 2

11/23/17 Thanksgiving
11/26/17 Northwoods Bowmen's Club Toys 4 Tots
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Thank You for your Donations to the 
CBHSAA Legislative Defense Fund!

By Robert Moore Legislative Coordinator

I want to thank those that have donated funds to our Legislative Defense Fund.  With your donations, you’re Legislative Team, 
representing the six DFG Regions, can attend important meetings and react to issues that are impacting our sport.  We can also meet 

our Financial Obligations to Gaines and Associates who represent us in the state capital, at all DFG meetings, and up and down the state 
when and where needed.  Their goals are to promote wildlife conservation and protect our archery and hunting heritage within the state 

political system.  However, we are, and always will be, responsible for all costs over and above their obligation to us.  That is, when CBH/
SAA has to retain a legal team to protect us and our sport, it will be at our expense.  This is why your donations are so important to the 

Legislative Defense Fund in any amount you can afford.

Clubs, Regions, Organizations and Businesses may show the amount of their contributions as a way to inspire others to do the same. 
Again, I would like to thank those listed below in addition to those that donated previously for their support. 

This Month’s Donations include:
Archery Clubs, Regions, Organizations and Businesses:

Black Mountain Bowmen Archery Club, $500
Individuals: 

Marlin Stapleton, $50, Cliff Burger, $20
Matthew Petrini, $20, John Gonzales, $10

Daniel Heal, $100
Tournament Donations/Other:

Cougar Mountain Archers, $243

http://www.cbhsaa.net
http://www.cbhsaa.net
http://www.cbhsaa.net

